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EXTEACT FBOM FOUBTEENTH ANNUAL BEPOET OF THE MINISTEB OF
EDUCATION.

Seven Native schools have been closed during the year, and only three new
ones opened. The most promising of the new schools is at Otorohanga, near
the southern terminus of the Auckland railway system. In December there
were 58 pupils on the roll of this school, of whom 32 were Maori and 17 half-
caste ; the average attendance for the quarter being 39. At Matihetihe, in the
Hokianga district, a small school, dependent on the older school at Waitapu,
has been established; and at Kenana, in the Mangonui district, a school has
been opened near tbe homes of some of the children that formerly attended at
Peria. The Peria School has been abandoned on account of the decline of the
Native population in its neighbourhood, and for a similar reason the school at
Mangamaunu, near Kaikoura, has been given up. The schools at Te Oreore, in
the Wairarapa, and at D'Urville Island were always small, and lately the people
have not manifested sufficient interest in them to render it worth while to foster
them any longer. The schools at Te Ngaere, near Whangaroa, and at Hawai,
near Torere, in the Bay of Plenty, owe their failure to tribal misunderstandings
and jealousies more than to any'other cause. The school cat Te Awahou, near
Eotorua, has never been a vigorous one, and it has been deemed advisable to
suspend operations there, for a time at least: if, after a while, the people of the
place give evidence of an earnest desire for the education of their children, work
may, perhaps, be resumed. It was announced in the report for 1889 that the
pupils of Maungatapu, near Tauranga, had migrated to Ngapeke, and were being
instructed there; the tide has since turned, and the old school at Maungatapu
has 35 children on the roll, while Ngapeke, where the school work was carried
on temporarily in a Maori building, is deserted. By the changes that have been
described the number of Native schools was reduced during the year from 72 to
68 " two years ago tbe number was 75.

Keference was made in last year's report to a proposal for transferring to the
Auckland Education Board the Kirikiri Native school, at the Thames. It was
stated then that the Native people of the place objected to the change, and that,
as the land was acquired under "The Native Schools Sites Act, 1880," it was
advisable to respect their sentiments. After a time the people offered to sell the
school property to the Board, though it was not theirs to sell. In the last
session of Parliament an Act was passed to enable Education Boards to acquire
properties held under the Native Schools Sites Act, by paying to the Natives, if
thev consent to the arrangement, the value of the site alone, as ascertained by a
Commissioner appointed by His Excellency the Governor. A satisfactory
arrangement has not, however, been yet arrived at in the case ot Kirikiri,
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